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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
BEFORE THE NORTHERN REGION HEARING BOARD 

OF THE SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held on Wednesday, October 2, 2013, at 10:00 AM 
or as soon thereafter as may be heard.  The meeting will be held in the Video Tele-Conference (VTC) Room of 
the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District’s Northern Region Office with the Central Region 
Office to be included via VTC.  The Northern Region Office is located at 4800 Enterprise Way, Modesto, CA, 
and the Central Region Office is located at 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue, Fresno, CA. 
 
Said Hearing will be on the proposed petitions from the following companies: 
 
Company Name   Docket # Rules Reason for Requested Relief 
 

Owens-Brockway Glass Containers Inc. 
14700 West Schulte Road 
Tracy, CA 95377 
 

N-13-10S 
 

1080 
2010 
2070.7.0 
2201 
2520 
4354 

 

Short variance to allow continued glass 
manufacturing while the furnaces exhaust 
bypasses the electrostatic precipitator , 
the sulfur oxides scrubber, and the 
continuous emissions/opacity monitoring 
system (CEMS/COMS). 

 

Pacific Ethanol Stockton, LLC 
3028 Navy Drive 
Stockton, CA 95206 
 

N-13-11S 
 

2070.7.0 
2201 
2520 
4623 

 

Short variance to allow continued 
ethanol fermentation while the 
regenerative thermal oxidizer (RTO) is 
offline. 

 
Said petitions will be on file at least ten days before the hearing.  All interested persons may view said 
documents by contacting the Compliance Department of the Northern Region Office.  Any person wishing to 
submit any data, views, comments, or suggestions concerning the proposed variance petition for 
consideration, may do so by submitting the information to the Northern Region Office prior to the hearing. 
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that any interested persons desiring to be heard or present evidence on the 
above petition are asked to appear in person at the hearing.  For additional information, contact the District’s 
Northern Region Office at (209) 557-6400. 
 
Ms. Michelle Franco 
Deputy Clerk to the Boards 
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District 
Dated:  September 19, 2013 


